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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown,  MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday, November 8, 2005

Held at 7:30pm in the Town Hall,

2nd floor meeting room

Meeting Minutes

· In attendance: H. LaCortiglia, E. Fiasconaro, E. Davidson, J. DiMento, 

Meeting called to order at: 7:40 pm

· Guests: 


Douglas Cannon, Chairman of the Historical Society

George Perkins, Chairman Historic Commission, Nora Cannon, Ida Wye, Joseph and Beverly Knapp, Tom Mahlstedt (from the Historical Commission)



John Soucy, Historian from Groveland

Doug Cannon discusses the Historic Landscaping and Handicapped Accessibility project previously submitted to the CPC. 

The repairs of Rt.133 have changed the access to the Brocklebank Museum and the Merrill family Shoeshop. The projects cost estimates have yet to be determined. Doug will get back to the CPComm with the final request amount soon.

 

Renovation of the Historic 1887 Shoeshop project:

Project intends to restore and relocate the building (currently at 124 North St.)

The Byron and Sue Merrill have given this building to the Historical Society 

Doug will get back to the CPComm with the final request amount soon.

· Bills: 

E. Fiasconaro makes a motion to pay the following bills: 

NAME

AMOUNT
INVOICE #

Kopelman & Paige

$145.00 
61933

Fed Ex
$25.26
3-112-40100

Tracy Eastman
$250.00 


Timelines, Inc.
$1,482.34
6-383

Motion to pay the bills is seconded by J. DiMento


Motion carries unanimously

· New Business

· New Project Suggestion Forms received:

· Historical Site Markers Survey asking for study money.

Study cost estimates will be sent to us by the end of the month by the Historic Commission

· Historical Artifacts, Documents and Records Preservation Project

Many artifacts of Historic importance were found when the Peabody library moved recently. These artifacts were bequeathed to the Historic Commission –artifacts that need to be archived appropriately –to provide for temp storage and begin preservation efforts.The Historical Commission will get back to the CPComm with the final request amount soon. 

· Historical School House #3 Restoration project.

(The building is owned by the Historic Commission but on Historical Society land ) Restoration project cost estimate is $19,100.

· Active Recreational Land Purchase of map 16 lot 92 (Bussing land off of East Main Street); map 10 lot 4; and access to the parcels via 186 East Main Street by agreement or purchase.

· Active Recreational Land Purchase of map 5A lot 3 (Bartlett land off of Andover Street)

· Community Housing project request for new roofs for buildings at Trestle Way

· Old Business

· Hampshire Woods Archeological Project 

.

A “Reconnaissance Level Survey” (as defined by MA Historic Commission) is what will be requested in the specifications of the RFP. T. Mahlshedt has a draft RFP that can be modified to give to Steve Delaney.

This meets the intent of the warrant article previously approved by the voters at ATM 2003 that will fund the investigation. The original article used the words “Technical Report for submission to the MA Historical Commission”

A MHC Form-A (Area Form), Individual Site Forms, and National Register eligibility will all be included within the RFP.

The final RFP will be sent to the CPComm once it is written by the Georgetown Historical Commission. The CPComm will then forward it to the Town Procurement Officer.   

· Purchase and Sale agreement: status for 5A-lot 3. 

Not yet received

· Copy of Deed for New Life Community Church 

A copy of the deed was given to the Church by Elizabeth Wade from the Park and Rec Commission. J. DiMento will bring a copy to the CPComm at our next meeting.

·  Status of Survey quotes for property lines of New Life Community Church and proposed access to map 16 lot 92 

To be addressed at the next CPComm meeting.

· Status on funding from Georgetown Athletic Association for legal representation of the New Life Community Church during negotiations with the CP committee

J. DiMento reports that the GAA is, in principal, in favor of providing financial assistance for the Church in this respect, but the organization would like more information before formally committing.  

· Adjournment  9:22 pm
The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2005.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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